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This Week at Holy Souls . . .

Church (CH); Parish Hall (PH); Allen Center (AC);
Gathering Room (GR); Eucharistic Chapel (EC);

Benedict House (BH); School (S)

Monday, August 20:
7am Mass, CH;
4pm Parish Children’s Choir, S

Tuesday, August 21:
7am Mass, CH;
10am Card Party, PH;
3:05pm Advanced Children’s Choir, S
6pm Parish Council, BH

Wednesday, August 22:
9am Adoration, CH;
5:15pm Benediction, CH;
5:30pm Mass, CH;
7pm Parish Choir Rehearsal, CH

Thursday, August 23:
7am Mass, CH
6:30pm RCIA, PH

Friday, August 24:
7am Mass, CH;
8:15am School Mass, CH

Saturday, August 25:
8am Mass, CH
2:45pm Confessions, CH
4pm Mass, CH

Sunday, August 26:
8am Mass, CH;
10am Mass, CH;
11am PRE Parent-Child Kickoff, PH;
5:30pm Mass, CH

CALENDAR Next Weekend,  August 25 & 26 . . .

READINGS

LITURGICAL MINISTERS
SATURDAY, AUGUST 25, 4PM MASS
Servers: M. & R. Payne, M. Magri;
EMC: C. Drilling;
Lectors: Sr. CYM;
Ushers: J. Metzger, Sr. CYM
SUNDAY, AUGUST 26, 8AM MASS
Servers: E. Odom, C. Davis. C. Uhrynowycz;
EMC: C. & L. Lantz;
Lector: J. Goodhart, R. Nabholz;
Ushers: R. Grafe, P. Pilkington
10AM MASS
Servers: Z. Robbins, G. Orellana, C. & R. Parker;
EMC: M. Lipsmeyer;
Lectors: P. Carroll, R. Cheek;
Ushers: M. O’Malley, M. & O. C. Flynn
5:30PM MASS
Servers: M. Tracy, H. O’Mara, R. Brown, L. Roberson;
EMC: P. Thompson;
Lector: J. Goodman;
Ushers: W. Morris

Liturgical Notes . . .
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First Reading — It was the LORD, our God, who protected
us along our entire journey (Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b).

Psalm — Taste and see the goodness of the Lord  (Psalm

34).

Second Reading — Christ nourishes and cherishes the
church because we are members of his body (Ephesians

5:21-32 [5:2a, 25-32]).

Gospel — We have come to believe and are convinced
that you are the Holy One of God (John 6:60-69).
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from the Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997,
International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved.

Are You Thinking
About Becoming Catholic?

Would you like to become Catholic or would you like
to learn more about the Catholic faith? RCIA (Rite of
Christian Initiation of Adults) is
the process by which men and
women at all stages of the faith
journey come together in a non-
threatening and non-pressured
atmosphere to learn more about
the Catholic Church. A new year of RCIA has
begun, but it’s not too late to join the group. If
you are interested in joining this group, please call
Anne Thomisee in the church office.
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Music Ministry Rehearsals begin
Music Ministry rehearsals are beginning—it is a great
time to consider joining one of our music ministry
groups.  Contact Fred Graham in the church office
(fgraham@holysouls.org) to become a part of any of these
groups.

The Parish Choir, for adults and high-school-aged
students, usually leads music for the 10:00 AM mass on
Sundays, and we have some exciting plans for music for
this year.  Rehearsals have resumed on Wednesdays,
from 7:00 to 8:30 PM in the church. A nursery is
provided.

Our Children’s Choir program is growing!  We will
now have three sections for fourth through eighth grade
students.  For fourth grade students who attend Holy
Souls School, Beginning Children’s Choir is a part
of the curriculum.  For fifth through eighth grade
students attending Holy Souls School, the Advanced
Children’s Choir is open by audition, and rehearses
on Tuesdays from 3:05 to 4:05 PM in the school music
room.  Rehearsals for the Advanced Children’s Choir
begin on Tuesday, August 21.  This year we are pleased
to announce the addition of our Parish Children’s
Choir, open to all parish children in fourth through
eighth grades.  Rehearsals will be on Mondays from
4:00 to 5:00 PM in the school music room beginning
on Monday, August 20.  The Advanced Children’s Choir
and the Parish Children’s Choir will sing at weekend
masses about once a month, and the Beginning
Children’s Choir will sing at weekend masses twice
during the year.

The Parish Handbell Choir is open to adults and
high-school-aged students.  The group rings four
octaves of Malmark handbells and three octaves of
Malmark handchimes and rings at masses about once
a month.  Rehearsals are held on Mondays from 5:45
to 6:45 PM in the church, and the first rehearsals will
be held on Monday, August 20.  A nursery is provided.

Music Ministry Rehearsal Schedule
MONDAYS:

4:00-5:00 pm Parish Children’s Choir,
School Music Room

5:45 -6:45 pm Parish Handbell Choir, Church
TUESDAYS:

3:05-4:05 p.m. Advanced Children’s Choir
School Music Room

WEDNESDAYS:
7:00-8:30 pm Parish Choir, Church

Understanding My Value
To My Church Community

Laura Humphries, Parish Life Coordinator

A donation of $3 per CD is requested. Checks can be made
payable to the parish.  Donations will be used towards the
purchase of additional materials.

CD OF THE WEEK
Power of a Mother’s Prayer:
The Conversion of Fr. Relyea

by Father Isaac Mary Relyea

Fr. Isaac Relyea shares the amazing story of his mother’s
persistence in prayer for his conversion, Divine protection,
supernatural grace, and the Lord’s incredible mercy.  He
heard the call to the priesthood at an early age but was
pulled away by the enticements of the world, had a change
of heart, and became consumed with sinful pleasures. This
story shows a striking similarity to the story of St. Augustine
and his mother, St. Monica. scheduled to be released from
prison in 2012.

We all have different gifts, each of which came because
of the grace God gave us. Rm 12:6

There are some things we want to do but simply aren’t
equipped to accomplish. I, for example, have the desire
to sing. Singing for others would give me wonderful
satisfaction. The problem is, it wouldn’t give the same
satisfaction to my audience…

Paul gives good advice in Romans 12:3: “Have a sane
estimate of your capabilities” (Phillips). In other words,
be aware of your strengths. When you teach, do people
listen? When you lead, do people follow? When you
administer, do things improve? Where are you most
productive? Identify your strengths, and then … major
in them…Failing to focus on our strengths may prevent
us from accomplishing the unique tasks God has called
us to do. An excerpt from Grace for the Moment by
Max Lucado

Figuring out what our gifts are and using them as God
intended is truly important. We can burnout when we
use our gifts and talents in the wrong way or where we
are not happy. Whatever our gifts are we are called to
use them in our families, our parish communities and
even in our daily lives to the best of our abilities.



Mass attendance, August 4-5             969
Mass attendance, August 11-12          1,153

Weekend Collections –
    August 4-5 $      26,484
    August 11-12 $      55,152
Total August Collections $      81,636
Total August Budgeted Collections $     125,000

Actual Collections (7/1/11 - 7/31/12) $       92,744
Budgeted (7/1/11 - 7/31/12) $     120,000
Deficit $      -27,256

Building Fund Collections $       1,845

Children’s collections - July 2012 $            74
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The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

Holy Souls This & That . . .

Thank you for supporting your church!

Oliver Glenn Scott
son of

Vernon & Susan (Enderlin) Scott

Please welcome the following newly baptized child of
God into our church community:

      Baptisms

THE MALI SCHOLARSHIP
PROJECT

Holy Souls sponsored five young students in Mali
through Legend Treks. Below is the last school
progress update.

Our fifth student is Issiaka Konate, according to his
report he “is good in class, courageous and willing to
do well. He is respectful and has got a slow
understanding of things, but he doesn’t need to be
lobbied. You must move at his pace. He needs more
trust from the teacher. He regularly attends class, and
he has been sick once from Malaria.”

EVENING OF REFLECTION
ABOUT RENOVATION OF CHAPEL

Tuesday, September 4th

As was announced last month, plans are underway
to move the tabernacle of our church from the chapel
into the sanctuary. The initial work to move the taber-
nacle should start fairly soon. The work to follow in
the chapel will take more time. On Tuesday, Septem-
ber 4 at 6:00pm our parish will have an evening of
reflection and discussion for the renovation of the
chapel on the north side of the church. The chapel
will become a shrine of Our Lady of the Holy Souls.
Since this is unique image we are going to commis-
sion a statue of Mary to use. Local artist George
Hoelzeman will lead our discussion to design a statue
that captures our understanding of our parish iden-
tity. We will discuss our understanding of the Holy
Souls in purgatory and the role of Mary and of our
prayers in assisting them. From the discussion Mr.
Hoelzeman will suggest a design to be made and
stand at the center of our renovations.

All are invited as we consider how best to develop the
chapel for God’s honor and our prayer for our
deceased loved ones.

DOES YOUR OLDER CHILD NEED
TO BAPTIZED OR MAKE THEIR

FIRST COMMUNION OR
CONFIRMATION?

If you have a child who is older and in need of the
sacraments (Baptism, First Communion, Confirmation)
please contact the parish office.  We consider an older
child to be between the ages of 7 years old through
high school.  Our sacramental program for all children
preparing for sacraments is for two years. If you have
a child who is entering first grade and does not attend
a Catholic School, he/she should be enrolled in PRE
(Parish Religious Education) this coming fall.  By the
same token confirmation prep begins in the 7th grade
with actual Confirmation taking place in the 8th grade.
For older students (high school) we ask that they enroll
in our high school PRE program unless he/she attends
Catholic High or the Mount.

The first year of sacramental prep for older children
begins in regular religion classes in a Catholic School
or PRE.  The second year, besides regular PRE or
Catholic school classes, an additional class is added
that is held at a different time.  For more information
please contact the parish office – 663-8632.



Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise
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General Petition:
That prisoners may be treated with justice and
respect for their human dignity.

Mission Petition:
That young people, called to follow Christ, may be
willing to proclaim and bear witness to the Gospel to
the ends of the earth.

AUGUST 2012

Pray for the Sick
Please pray for all our sick and shut-ins and

their families who care for them -- especially . . .
Bill Boehmer; Danny Kelley; Jarad Lien; Stephen Junius;  Mary
Drake; Jessica Odle Remsing; Rose Bartlett; Annette
Wahlgreen; Micki Gangluff; Elizabeth Olson; Leigh Green;
Frank Hayes; Virginia Faulk; Vicki Morris; Millie McManus; Cathy
Edwards; Josephine Lauen; Bob Skarda; Pat Longinotti;
Marcelline Girior; Nick Kirchner; Rose Marie Miller; Karen
Hunter; Audra Evert; Rita Barthol; Vita deBin; Geneva Stewart; Ina
Burnam; George Dobrovich; Aidan Remsing; Hailey
MacFarlane; Susana Borgaily; Georgette Israel;  A. J. Hambuchen;
Peggy Stover; Happy Pablo; Larry Cross; Ann Huber; Herbert
Thatcher; Chloe Sanders; Mary Jansen; Gloria Harris; Raymond
Gunderman; John Berky;  Andy S. Hendricks; Anita Madison;
Kathleen Waldorf; Hank Kozak; Jennie Cabbiness; Tracy P.
Dobbins; Zoya Serhijiw Bilozor; Donna Mazzanti; Martha
Wiedower, Maria Sorsby; Lu Baca; Bob Seay; Fred Howell;
Marilyn Scott; Claudine Pianalto; David DuVal; Robert Boers;
Joyce Dillingham; Ed Barron; Kathy Powers; and Ron Siebold.
In order to keep our prayer list up-to-date, names will remain
on the list for four weeks. To continue for another four weeks,
please call the church office.

Please remember in your prayers the faithfully departed:
Bob Rossi, brother of Andy Rossi, uncle of Christina Clark,
Amy Lasley, and Rafe Meurer, and great-uncle of  Mary
Porter & James Clark, James Lasley, and Olivia &
Genevieve Meurer.

Thank you to Sandy Straessle, Karen Richmond, Gretchen
Gowen, Pat Kirchner, Pat Vannatta, Lynn Perrymore, Denise
Lipon, Kay Loss, Leslie Magri, Fran Otten, Anna Stanley,
Doloris Wiedower,  Ashley Cunningham, Kristi Clark, Lynette
Jack, Ashley Gunderman, Meghan Harper, Megan Holt, Kay
Cagle, Diane Carroll, Ann Casavechia, Phoebe Crocker, Joyce
Dillingham, Patty Enderlin, Trisha Filipek, Martha Flynn,
Debbie Gentry, Diane Graham, Katie Hodge, Alice Jones,
and Gretel Orellana for helping with the funeral luncheon for
the family of Margaret Proctor.

 Thank You

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING
CCL of Central Arkansas will be offering a 3-part
series of Natural Family Planning classes beginning
every month in 2012 in the central Little Rock area.
Visit www.ccl-ar.org for locations, times, cost and
registration process. Call Evelyn Hart for questions –
501-224-7949.

“Girls’ Night Out”

Margaringo!!!

Grab a Little Girl Time

Bingo for Just the Girls

Thursday, October 4, 2012
7:00 p.m. Allen Center

$30 includes Bingo Card, Food and Drinks, Nachos,
Margaritas, Beer, Wine, and Soft Drinks

If you have not returned your
Catholic Arkansas Sharing
Appeal pledge card, please make
a pledge. So far, 149
parishioners have pledged
$44,126 towards our 2012 goal
of $95,382.

For Tickets Call:
Paula at 663-4513(w)

or 837-1997 (c)

ONLY 300 SEATS
AVAILABLE!!!!



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The Eucharistic Chapel is open from 8am-3pm (Monday, Tuesday,
Thursday, & Friday). On Wednesday, the church and Eucharistic
Chapel are open from 9am till after the 5:30pm Mass.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.
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Around the Diocese . . .

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS: The Annual Diocesan
Wedding Anniversary Mass will be celebrated by Bishop
Anthony Taylor on Sunday, September 23 at 2:00 p.m. at
Morris Chapel, St. John Center, Little Rock. Catholic,
interdenominational or interfaith couples celebrating
anniversaries of 25 years, 50 years and more than 50 years,
during the 2012 calendar year, are invited to attend the event.
Couples will receive a special blessing during the liturgy, an
anniversary certificate and be invited to a reception following
Mass.  Families are also invited to attend.  Please RSVP by
September 19th to the Family Life Office, 501/664-0340, ext.
353, with your name, number of years married and number
of family members attending.

POST-ABORTION SUPPORT GROUP: Do you feel alone,
hurting or unforgiven from a past abortion?  The Respect Life
Office, through Project Rachel, is starting a support group,
beginning the third week in September.  The spiritual journey
lasts 11 weeks, with small groups of 6-8.  Groups will be
formed in Little Rock, Fayetteville and Hot Springs. All names
and meeting places are strictly confidential.  For details call
664-0340, ext. 357. All inquiries must be made by Sept. 17.

Hello!  Letters with CYM information went out recently. If
you are new to the parish and/or did not receive yours
(grades 7th – 12th), please contact Denise Morbit at the
parish office – 663-8632, ext. 107.  Also, adults wishing
to help with youth ministry are encouraged to call.  We
can keep you busy, and you’ll have a lot of fun! (Remember,
you must have Virtus training to volunteer with our youth.)

SR. HIGH CYM

P+P+P, that’s PRAISE, PRAYER, AND PIZZA this
Wednesday, August 22nd at the Benedict House,
from 7-8:30 p.m.  Come for praise and worship
(singing and praying), icebreaker games, and to meet
new friends.  And don’t forget the pizza!

 We will NOT meet on Wednesday, August 29th

because of the Catholic High pep rally.

CYM on September 5th will begin with the 5:30 p.m.
Mass. We’ll have a light supper at the Benedict House
at 6:15 p.m.  Mr. and Mrs. Conway from McGehee,
Arkansas will be joining us and speaking at our regular
meeting (7-8:30 p.m.).  If you haven’t met them, they
are a wonderful couple who do so much for their
community and the Church.  We will hear about Mr.
Conway’s current diagnosis with ALS as well as his
optimism about life and the work he’s done in
McGehee.  It will be very inspirational.  He promised
to be brief!  Feel free to join for all or part of the evening.

JR. HIGH CYM

The Welcome to CYM “Fiesta” for the new 7th

Graders will be on Friday, August 24th.  Call the
Church office for more details.  If your child attends
Holy Souls School, information will be sent home.

Friday, August 31st from 9-11 p.m. will be the Open
Night at the Benedict House.  Come hang out with
your friends after the Catholic High/Central High
football game.  It’s free!  Refreshments served.

HAVE YOU MOVED?
DID YOU LET THE CHURCH KNOW?

Did you know that when you move and don’t send us
your new address, the post office charges us to return
your mail? So . . . when you move, please call us or
email us with your new information as soon as
possible. You can save your church money by letting
us know.



Monday, August 20 ST. BERNARD - Ez 24:15-24; Mt 19:16-22

7:00 a.m. Mass David Russell by Holy Souls Parish
Tuesday, August 21 ST. PIUS X - Ez 28:1-10; Mt 19:23-30

7:00 a.m. Mass Richard Haaser by Theresa Haaser
Wednesday, August 22 THE QUEENSHIP OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY - Ez 34:1-11; Mt 20:1-16

5:30 p.m. Mass Patricia Hirsh by Holy Souls Parish
Thursday, August 23 ST. ROSE OF LIMA - Ez 36:23-28; Mt 22:1-14

7:00 a.m. Mass John & Pauline Land by The Land Family
Friday, August 24 ST. BARTHOLOMEW - Rv 21:9b-14; Jn 1:45-51

7:00 a.m. Mass Leland & Frances Jones by Bud & Janet Jones
8:15 a.m. School Mass Special Intention for Msgr. Royce Thomas by Rose Nabholz

Saturday, August 25 ST. LOUIS, ST. JOSEPH CALASANZ - Ez 43:1-7b; Mt 23:1-12

8:00 a.m. Mass Perla Santos by Terry Snider
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Cyrus Speck by Grace Nowak

Sunday, August 26 TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME -

         Jos 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b; Ps 34; Eph 5:21-32 [2a, 25-32]; Jn 6:60-69

8:00 a.m. Mass Anton Nabholz by Rose Nabholz
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Leonard Nowak by Grace Nowak

Liturgy Schedule  and Mass Intentions




